Campus Recreation Advisory Council Meeting Minutes

Campus Recreation Center, Suite 230, Conference Room C March 14th, 2017; 4:30 PM

Roll was called by Secretary Stradinger

Present: Jonathan Berger, Bryan Brunson, Maggie Haverland, Kay McClure-Kelly, Brook McCluskey, Hanna Rogoz, Gabe Ryland, Courtney Schnell, Jim Steadman, Ali Stradinger, Lauren Tobias, and Margo Young

Also Present: Stan Campbell, Director, Vicki Highstreet, Advisor

Absent: Jim Glover (excused), Aisha Lee (excused), Todd Leutzinger (excused), Abbie Tlustos (excused)

President Berger called the meeting to order at 4:34 PM

- I. Review and Approval of February 28th, 2017 Meeting Minutes Meeting minutes were approved without objection.
- II. Open Forum and Announcements
 - A. Co-Rec Intramural Sports Rules (Zac Brost)

Zac Brost and Aaron Dueker have been in contact with FCLA students who attended an ASUN meeting a few weeks ago, proposing a bill related to Campus Recreation Co-Rec activities, specifically team sports and Co-Rec modifications. All of Campus Recreation activities offer men, women, and Co-Rec divisions, while the Co-Rec division generally includes modifications for females playing with males. These modifications follow cues from governing bodies such as NIRSA with the purpose of these modifications being to promote involvement by everyone on the court or field. The issue being brought forward is that these rules are viewed as sexist, and FCLA proposed a bill to ASUN that the scoring across all Co-Rec sports be made equal for males and females. ASUN gave their approval to move forward and FCLA has since developed a survey to gather feedback from students. Campus Recreation is committed to providing an inclusive environment for all participants and if this is an issue that is creating a barrier to the female population and their participation, then Zac feels that changes should be made moving forward. However, there is concern that the survey that has been developed will not provide the desired information to accurately gauge student response. Members of CRAC gave their feedback regarding the survey and different changes that could be made to enhance the survey. Maggie Haverland made and Brook McCluskey seconded a motion to recommend that FCLA members be invited to the next CRAC meeting to discuss this matter further.

B. Campus Recreation Departmental Review, April 2nd-5th (Stan Campbell)

John Horn, Robyn Deterding, & Mick Deluca will be coming to conduct the
Campus Recreation Departmental Review. CRAC will be meeting with them on

Tuesday, April 4th from 5:15PM-6:30PM at Selleck Dining Hall for dinner and dialogue.

C. 21st and Vine Recreation Complex (Stan Campbell)

Stan Campbell and Amy Lanham gave Executive Vice Chancellor Plowman a tour of the 21st and Vine area and the vision moving forward. She felt comfortable with the briefing and expressed that she will be working to move the project forward.

III. Committee Reports

- A. Business Operations & Human Resources (Abbie Tlustos & Jim Steadman)
 Rod Chambers had a few comments regarding employee salaries and also mentioned that Campus Recreation will again be offering discount amusement park tickets that can be accessed through the Campus Recreation website.
- B. Development & Communications (Maggie Haverland, Brook McCluskey, & Kay McClure-Kelly)

The NIRSA Nebraska Social went well. There was around 50 that attended over a 2-hour period. The alumni golf event is scheduled at HiMark Golf Course in June. On March 27th there will be a Cane's sponsored social media trivia challenge where gift cards will be given out to winners. Gabe Ryland's graduate assistant position was offered and is contingent on that individual's acceptance to graduate school. The special events with Noodles & Co. have been going well and Husker Mania and Big Red Welcome planning has begun.

C. Facilities Planning and Operations (Bryan Brunson & Margo Young)

The 17th & Vine lighting project is wrapping up. There have been a number of issues with field 4 regarding the utility tunnel for the new health center and dining hall. The 18th & S courts will be comprised of 2 sand volleyball and 1 and ½ basketball courts and construction will begin on May 8th. The 21st & Vine Recreation Complex project will be moving forward in a phased approach. Renovation of the lobby in CREC will begin May 8th. There are a number of maintenance closings coming up. The plumber/building technician resigned, so there is currently a search for a replacement for that position. Campus Recreation is collaborating with FFA for Rock the Rec which is coming up.

D. Group Fitness (Lauren Tobias & Todd Leutzinger)

A new punching bag has been installed on court 1 in CREC, to address issues and availability of the one punching bag that is in the group fitness room. Celebrate EVERYbody Week was a success with 409 individuals signed/participated and 331 attending the free classes offered. The new barre intensity classes have been going well. New mics were purchased for fitness classes, however they are a newer model and have not been working well. Group Fitness is working on a number of collaborations for the summer including Jazz in June yoga classes and Earthstock Earth Day yoga classes. There has been a low number of incoming instructors from the Group Fitness instructor course,

which is disappointing. All class pass numbers have also been somewhat low for the semester with 784 sold this spring compared to 855 sold in spring 2016.

E. Injury Prevention and Care (Bryan Brunson & Jim Steadman)

March is National Athletic Training Month and the marketing team has created a poster with different images for that. One of the massage therapists has resigned, so there is currently a search for a replacement. The Athletic Training Basics class is currently in session with 26 students, of whom 7 will be hired once they have completed the course.

F. Instructional Outreach & Aquatics (Gabe Ryland & Margo Young)

The marketing issues for the instructional classes has improved since last semester, with an increase from 8 participants last semester to 45 participants this semester. Instructional classes include beginning golf lessons, tennis lessons, athletic training basics, as well as adult CPR, AED, and first aid training among others. \$3,375 has been generated in tuition and it is anticipated that there will be more enrollments as the semester continues.

G. Intramural & Extramural Sports (Aisha Lee & Jim Glover)

There were 50 men that participated in the recent wrestling tournament. There are currently 330 intramural basketball teams. The Friday night programming initiative has been going well, with a recent successful kickball tournament. The regional basketball tournament had 26 teams attend. There are a number of intramurals starting after spring break. There have also been efforts to improve sportsmanship and decrease violence in intramural soccer. This has included meeting at the center of the field before games to get to know one another. This has been demonstrated to decrease violations and forfeitures. The discussion regarding Co-Rec policies and modifications took place during Open Forum and Announcements.

IV. Unfinished Business None

V. New Business None

VI. Motion to Adjourn

Bryan Brunson made and Hanna Rogoz seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:34 PM.

Respectfully submitted by,

Ali Stradinger, Secretary

Upcoming Meetings:

March 28, 4:30 PM, CRAC Meeting, Campus Recreation Center, Suite 230 April 11, 4:30 PM, CRAC Mtg & 2017-2018 CRAC Orientation, CREC, Suite 230C April 11, 4:30 PM, CRAC Meeting & 2017-2018 Officer Election, CREC, Suite 230C

April 18, 4:30 PM, CRAC Meeting, Recreation & Wellness Center, Room 110